Project ID: 199401500

Idaho Fish Screen Improvement

Sponsor: Idaho Department of Fish And Game And Idaho Office of Species Conservation

Subbasin: Salmon

Short Description: Enhance passage of juvenile and adult fish in Idaho's anadromous fish corridors by consolidation and elimination of irrigation diversions.  Minimize adverse fish impacts of irrigation diversion dams by screening pump intakes and canals.

FY02 Request: $1,000,00
3 YR Estimate: $3,148,050

ISRP Comment Response

Thank you for your suggested methods of intensifying our monitoring and evaluation of fish screens.  The program has a number of new fish screen designs that need more monitoring.  

We have a good indication that the screen program will hire a biologist during the BPA contract period.  The appropriate and needed monitoring, evaluation and reporting will be one of the biologist's duties.

Our directives relative to saving fish from entrainment in irrigation canals comes from the criteria established by National Marine Fisheries Service (NMFS).  The criteria was established by compiling literature, meetings between agencies discussing fish screening and laboratory and field testing of various components of fish screens.

We assumed NMFS criteria was sound and we emphasized getting fish screens installed, ditches eliminated, etc., as our primary focus.

We definitely need more evaluation.  We need to examine the sizes and behavior of our target species during the period water is withdrawn and screened.  This would add valuable data to the existing criteria.  We know removal of a diversion dam saves 100% of the fish.  We do not know the numbers saved and have considered making this evaluation a part of a master's program at a state university.

Another concern is our lack of publishing the monitoring we do.  We will investigate an appropriate media to publish our screen evaluations.  Most of our dissemination of information is via requests throughout the world, primarily via telephone and e-mails.

Thank you again for your suggestions, we believe the systematic sampling over time is a valued tool and intend to incorporate the survey when our biological staff member joins our organization.

Pat Marcuson

